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Gordon Mallon has tried cases in many of Oregon’s 
courthouses and has an appreciation for their 
strengths and weaknesses. The Umatilla County 
Circuit Court building, which replaced a structure 

burned by an arsonist in 2005, earns his praise. So does the Klam-
ath County Circuit Court building, constructed after a 1993 
earthquake destroyed its predecessor.

“The Baker County Courthouse is an old-style courthouse. 
It’s fabulous inside and has tall pillars and lots of wood. Some of 
the Eastern Oregon courthouses definitely have their own flavor,” 
says Mallon, a Lake Oswego attorney who serves as secretary of 
the Oregon Criminal Defense Lawyers Association. “Some of the 
old courthouses are very cool, but not very functional.”

The sorry state of many of Oregon’s courthouses is well docu-
mented, from dilapidated buildings that are structurally unsound 
to others that are not equipped for today’s technology or even 
the weather.

“One of the most common problems is substandard air con-
ditioning,” Mallon says. “I’ve been in trials in some counties in 
Eastern Oregon where the judge has gone beyond asking lawyers 
to remove their jackets and sort of ordered them to.”

Mallon notes that in the Harney County courthouse, the air 
conditioning system was so loud that it had to be turned off dur-
ing proceedings and could only run during the breaks. Space is 
another prominent problem. In Malheur County, Mallon took 
part in a jury trial in a small courtroom that was not designed for 
12 jurors and barely allowed space for the attorneys.

Coos County District Attorney Paul Frasier, president of 
the Oregon District Attorneys Association (ODAA), also has 
presented cases in several courthouses and ranks the buildings 
in Josephine, Douglas and Jackson counties as those in reason-
ably good shape.

“The Coos County Courthouse is outdated and there are ques-
tions about its ability to withstand an earthquake. In my opinion, 
it does need to be replaced or extensively remodeled, but it is 
not a crisis situation yet,” Frasier says. “The Curry County Court-
house is in bad shape. In the past, the roof leaked and the No. 2 
courtroom really needs to be replaced.”

Though the need is evident, the solution is not. Both Coos 
and Curry counties are dependent on timber, and the disappear-
ance of federal timber dollars means other services take financial 
priority, Frasier says.

“The state of the buildings is taking a back burner as there 
simply are no funds to do major fixes,” he says.

While Oregon has struggled for decades to fund its courthous-
es, recent progress has been made to maintain and replace several 
of them in the near future. With funding allocated by the legisla-
ture and creative financing options being explored, a handful of 
Oregon counties are crafting plans to either improve their court 
facilities or build new ones.

Site Assessments Lead to Priority List of Fixes
Financial responsibility for state trial courts was shared be-

tween county governments and the state until 1981, when the 
legislature passed a bill that unified the system under the Oregon 
Department of Justice. The bill, which also created the state 

task Force on court  
Facilities Lays Groundwork  

for Improvements

The Oregon State Bar, the Oregon Judicial Depart-
ment (OJD) and the Association of Oregon Counties (AOC) 
created the Joint Task Force on Court Facilities in 1992 to 
address short- and long-term issues related to court facilities 
and the support services needed to operate them. That 
task force operated until 1999, and while it did have some 
accomplishments it was never able to establish dedicated 
funding mechanisms for court facilities or settle on a statu-
tory definition for “suitable and sufficient court facilities.” 
While legislative efforts were made to create a new task 
force in 2001, 2003 and 2005, none were successful.

The ad hoc Task Force on Court Facilities was created 
in 2006 as a collaborative endeavor by Paul De Muniz, 
then	chief	justice	of	the	Oregon	Supreme	Court,	former	
OSB President Dennis Rawlinson and Ben Boswell, former 
AOC president. The task force was co-chaired by De Muniz, 
Gerry Gaydos, who was then incoming OSB president, and 
former Lane County Commissioner Bobby Green. Members 
included representatives from the courts, counties and the 
state bar, as well as staff from the governor’s office, state 
legislators and representatives from the Oregon State Sher-
iffs’ Association.

The Task Force on Court Facilities set the goal of making 
recommendations in several areas:

•	 What, if any, modifications would be required to 
state court facilities to ensure that the needs of the 
judicial	system	were	met	in	coming	years.

•	  Whether changes in facility utilization could alleviate 
the need for additional state court facilities.

•	 The costs of implementing changes in state court 
facilities.

•	 Options for ownership and costs of leasing state 
court facilities by OJD.

•	 Whether the state should be responsible for main-
taining, improving and/or replacing state court facili-
ties and for constructing new facilities.

•	 Options for state and county financing.

The methodology used by the task force included  
statewide surveys of trial court administrators, presiding 
judges,	county	administrators	and	attorneys.	It	was	deter-
mined that a comprehensive, professional survey of all state 
court facilities would be required to develop a reliable esti-
mate of the cost to repair and replace state court facilities 
as needed. However, preliminary modeling used by the task 
force estimated a total cost between $228 million and $528 
million in 2006 dollars. The task force recommended that 
a “detailed planning” be undertaken during the 2007-09 
biennium	to	arrive	at	a	more	accurate	assessment,	a	project	
that would require detailed architectural assessment and a 
detailed set of court facility standards.

Source: The Interim Committee on Court Facilities final 
report (2009).
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